Meconopsis Group – Part of the proceedings of the meeting held on 23rd May 2004


Symposium Part II

Discussion Topics 

Chairman: Jim Jermyn
The Need for Seed Storage

Following the Report by Cameron Carmichael on the need for conservation of the Meconopsis species there was a discussion on the need for proper long-term storage of seed. The need for a seed bank under controlled conditions e.g. at the RBGE was discussed, separate from the RBGE needs. It was considered vital that the seed of wild-collected seed was kept in an ordered way to ensure that it was not lost. 

John Mitchell explained the techniques used at the RBGE for garden plants and wild collected seed from expeditions. He suggested that the Meconopsis Group could make use of the facilities at the RBGE for seed storage. This would also be beneficial to the RBG, ensuring that seed was properly kept for future use. Viability tests show that desiccation for 5 years or more before freezing prolongs the seeds for up to 25 years.

John Mitchell explained that when seed is brought to the RBGE for storage it is first put on trays, cleaned and dried, then put into foil packets. The seeds are then put into a bell jar above a tray of dry silica gel and kept airtight for three weeks. This takes out the moisture down to below 10% humidity. They are then put into foil bags, vacuum-sealed and stored in a freezer.

Jim pointed out that Geoff Hill, the Committee Member with responsibility for ICRA, has kindly volunteered to help with seed storage. This would be helpful to have a backup to facilities at the RBGE.

Jim Jermyn suggested that a start be made in the autumn on the long-term storage of seed and members could be encouraged to send ripe seed to John at the RBGE to help conserve the species in particular. In some circumstances it might be more suitable to send seed to Geoff.

Individual species may need to be grown in separate locations to avoid hybridisation. This is a particular problem with M. napaulensis, M. paniculata and M. regia (if the latter is ever re-introduced again). In order to prevent cross-pollination it may be that only one species must be grown in the same location Examples are M. dhwojii and M. gracilipes that are liable to cross.

Jim thanked Cameron for bringing the need for conservation of all the species to our attention and remarked that the Meconopsis Group is beginning to broaden its horizons beyond the Big Blue Poppies.

Awards for big perennial blue Meconopsis

Jim outlined the processes involved in seeking an Award for Meconopsis from the Royal Horticultural Society.

 Jim thinks that we are all in agreement that the Big Blue Poppies should, sooner or later, be put forward for an award. That would be initially a P.C., (Preliminary Commendation), an A.M. (Award of Merit) outright or a F.C.C. (First Class Certificate) (although this is rarely given on the first showing). There is a separate Committee for an Award of Garden Merit (A.G.M). 

The Joint Rock Garden Plant Committee (known colloquially as ‘Joint Rock’) is a Royal Horticultural Society (R.H.S.) Committee comprising members from the R.H.S., the Alpine Garden Society (A.G.S.) and the Scottish Rock Garden Club (S.R.G.C.). 

'Joint Rock' is insistent that the taller growing species of Meconopsis (i.e. Big Blue Poppies) do not come under its remit (being involved solely with Rock Plants) with the exception, among others, of the dwarf M. delavayi and M. bella. It says that Floral Committee A of the Royal Horticultural Society is the group that should consider any award for the Big Blue Poppies.

Firstly, the R.H.S., through Floral Committee A, must be asked to consider Meconopsis for an Award and, secondly, a venue and a time must be mutually agreeable.

Various venues were discussed – e.g. the Gardening Scotland Show at Ingliston or at The Linns in Dunblane where Evelyn holds a National Collection, but the RBGE is perhaps the strongest venue for a variety of reasons, although it might also be possible for the Committee to visit The Linns as well as the RBGE. There is the potential for setting up a temporary display, with perhaps a mesh or poly tunnel or use of a building for a weekend. Members could bring plants at early leaf growth to the RBGE in February to be grown on in large pots so that they were in perfect condition when viewed by Floral Committee A. As this Committee admits it does not know enough about Meconopsis it would invite ‘Joint Rock’ to help assess the plants. 

There was general agreement among Members that Harley Milne, who is the Vice Chairman of ‘Joint Rock’ and a recently retired Committee Member of the Meconopsis Group, could be asked to take this forward. This could possibly be arranged for 2005 in late May/early June. 

Publicity for the Meconopsis Group

Various options were discussed. 

· A Patio Garden with Meconopsis could be a possibility at the Gardening Scotland Show.

· An indoor display, plants and leaflets/ information linked to the NCCPG stand within the marquee. 

· Nurseries could be asked to display Meconopsis Group leaflets on their Show stand.

· Existing leaflets (when reprinted) could include an Application Form for the Meconopsis Group.

· There could be an article in the National Trust for Scotland (NTS) magazine.

· Additional information available in the NTS Gardens themselves. Evelyn pointed out that John Anderson at Inverewe, Maurice Wilkins at Crarae and Julia Corden at the new Scottish Plant Collectors’ Garden in Pitlochry were all seeking additional plants and/or planting areas.

· Nurseries stocked with named Meconopsis could be given publicity.  

MG Numbers and Nicknames 

Jim suggested that the MG (Meconopsis Group) Numbers could be labelled on plants in the Trial beds. This would help us find our way around the plants more easily.

Several plants known under nicknames at present need to be given names approved by the Meconopsis Group to avoid plants being given attractive nicknames that ‘stick’. If a nursery wishes to have a Meconopsis plant named it is advised that the Meconopsis Group is contacted. Once the name is agreed with the Meconopsis Group it is advisable to contact the R.H.S. to have the plant put forward for a P.C. as it ensures no other plant can have the same name.

Publications

A simple publication/ booklet was suggested, listing the simple characteristics of Meconopsis with hints for growing them. Cost is obviously a major factor, perhaps a 30 pages booklet costing £2,000 - £3,000 at present. It was pointed out that a printed publication might have a limited market. A more limited double page colour information sheet may be less costly.

It was also pointed out that information of this type can be put on the website, subject to privacy. [This is now in progress]

This will be discussed at the next Committee Meeting.

Sterility of M. George Sherriff Group 

Jim asked John Lawson when he thought plants in the Meconopsis G.S. Group became sterile. He suggested that it was 1958. Evelyn suggested that the plants that Jack Drake received from the Rentons in the 1930’s were neglected during World War ll. They continued to set seed, but sometime in the late 1950’s (perhaps in the ‘drought year’ of 1959) they stopped setting seed and became sterile, although the plants themselves survived.

Group Finances

The treasurer intimated that the Inland Revenue has decided that the Meconopsis Group should not be subject to Income Tax and that we do not need to be in contact with them again for 4 years unless our circumstances change. Peggy hopes now to claim back tax already paid.

Thanks

Jim thanked the Chairman, John Mitchell for his contribution to the Meconopsis Group, Evelyn for all the hard work she is doing at The Linns with the National Collection, Cameron Carmichael for his analysis and presentation on the conservation of the monocarpic species, Les Drummond for his interesting talk on hybridisation and lastly to Mrs. Curtis for her contribution in helping to unravel the origins of M. ‘Slieve Donard.’
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